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1. Bill Number:   SB649ER 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Hanger 

 

3.  Committee: Passed both houses. 

 

4. Title: Juvenile law-enforcement records; disclosures to school principals. 

 

5. Summary: Provides that the chief of police or sheriff of a jurisdiction or his designee shall 

disclose to school principals that a juvenile has been charged, or may disclose when a 

juvenile is a suspect, in a violent juvenile felony, arson and related offenses, carrying a 

concealed weapon, or any of the various offenses listed under § 16.1-260(G). Under current 

law, a chief of police or sheriff may disclose information related to such charges, but is not 

required to do so. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary: No.  

  

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates: Final. See Item 8 below. 

 

8. Fiscal Implications: The proposed legislation is not expected to have a fiscal impact on the 

Department of State Police, the Department of Juvenile Justice, the Department of Education, 

or Direct Aid to Public Education, according to those agencies. Any potential fiscal impact 

on local law enforcement agencies is indeterminate at this time. 

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected: Department of State Police, 

Department of Juvenile Justice, Department of Education, Direct Aid to Public Education, 

local law enforcement agencies. 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary: No.  

  

11. Other Comments: None. 


